
members present were Sarah 
Green, Pat Carwile, Noel Tinkler 
and Beverly Burdett.  Houston 
McGuire, Robert Lee Care Ceter 
Administrator, Roger Alexander, 
West Coke County Hospital 
District Administrator, and Janie 
Munoz, BOM, were also present 
at the meeting.

The invocation was given by 
Houston McGuire.  There were 
no visitors.  The board minutes 
from the previous meeting were 
approved.

There are 29 residents in the 
Care Center as of  the meeting 
date.  The facility is currently 
fully staffed.

Accounts Receivable was 
discussed.  The board received 
copies of  the completed audit, 
reviewed financials, and 
accepted them as presented. 

Houston gave his 
Administrator’s Report, stating 
the next QIPP payment will be 
due in April and the DSO is 
down from last month.  He’s 
waiting for bids for a new call 
light system on the west side and 
also bids in order to make the 
facility a locked unit. 

The Board voted to cancel the 
election due to the fact that only 
incumbents had filed to run for 
the Board of  Directors.  

Future agenda items were 
discussed and the next board 
meeting will be April 24, 2018. 

The public is invited to attend.
The facility calendar looks to 

be a busy one this month, 
beginning with a movie, 
complete with popcorn, to be 
enjoyed by the residents as they 
celebrate Easter on April 1.  
There will be a shopping trip to 
the Dollar Tree the following 
Friday at 3:30 pm.  Sunday 
services will resume on their 
rotation schedule beginning 
April 8 and will be led by the 

Gohman.  Buzz Gohman has 
filed for the mayor’s postion, 
with Donna Hall, Lee 
Wommack, and Steve Hines 
filing for places on the council.

Bronte ISD will hold an 
election to elect three members 
to the Board of  Trustees.  These 
are three year terms currently 
held by Ashley Braswell, David 
McWright, and Blake Braswell.  
Blake Braswell, David 
McWright, and Ashley Braswell 
have filed for re-election.  Bill 
Torres, Chris Jernigan, TJ
McCullough, and Walt Smith 
have also filed for a place on the 
board.

Robert Lee ISD has canceled 
their election due to no opposed 
candidates.  George Grim, Tom 
Sawyer, Jr., and Wes Washam 
have filed for re-election to their 
three-year terms.

West Coke County Hospital 
District has also canceled their 
election.  The terms of  Pat 
Stephens, Pat Carwile and Sarah 
Green are expiring and all have 
filed for re-election. 

East Coke County Hospital 
District Board of  Trustees has 
three two year terms expiring.  
These offices are currently held 
by Howard Baker, Lanette 
Fletcher, and Everett Bedford.  
All incumbents have filed for re-
election. 

by Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  the 

West Coke County Hospital 
District met in regular session 
March 27, 2018.  President Pat 
Stephens called the meeting to 
order at 9:30 am and declared a 
quorum was present.  Board 
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Northside Church of  Christ, at 
3:30 pm.  On April 10 at 11 am, 
the Sierra Vista Singers will be 
entertaining at the facility, 
followed by Arts and Crafts that 
afternoon.  The monthly 
birthday party, sponsored by the 
Eastern Star, will be April 19 at 
3:30 pm.  Those celebrating 
birthdays this month are Virginia 
McMillan, Joan Davis, and 
Vivian Keel.  Happy birthday, 
ladies!! 

Kelton David Madison was 
born sleeping in Jesus’s hands 
on March 23, 2018, at 
Hendrick Hospital in Abilene.  
He weighed 12 ounces and was 
11 inches long.  Kelton’s 
purpose in his short life may 
never be known but he was very 
much loved.

He was preceded in death by 
his grandmother, Vicky 
Beneteau.

Kelton is survived by his 
parents, Sean Madison and 
Chenoa Casey; brothers, Tyler, 
Lelantos, and Antonio; 
grandfather, Matthew Madison; 
great-grandparents Leroy an 
Jami Casey; aunts, Lori Davis, 
Sorcha Easley, and Kelsey 
Hewitt; uncles, Todd Davis 
Daniel Madison, Jason Slate, 
and Blake Hewitt; cousins, 
Tabitha Davis, Stephan Davis, 
and Gregory Davis, and a host 
of  other relatives. 

A private memorial will be 
held at a later time. 

Let the children come to me 
and do not hinder them for to 
such belong the kingdom of  
Heaven - Matthew 19:14

39-1tc

Early voting will begin April 
23, 2018, for the May 5, 2018, 
local government entity 
elections.

The City of  Robert Lee will 
hold an election for the position 
of  mayor and for three council 
members.  The offices are 
currently held by Mayor Leroy 
Casey and council member 
Shaunna Grantham.  Also open 
are the council member 
positions formerly held by Toni 
Rainwater and Joe Longoria.  
Leroy Casey has filed for re-
election as mayor and will be 
joined on the ballot by Allyson 
Crenshaw and Shell Williams.  
Billy Williams, Nora Broadbent, 
Brandi Brosh, Ricky Green, and 
Casey Scruggs have all filed for 
seats on the Council.

The City of  Bronte has terms 
expiring for mayor and two 
council positions.  These are 
two year terms.  

The offices are currently held 
by Mayor Gerald Sandusky and 
council members Wade 
Stautzenberger and Paul 

 Sorosis Study Club treasurer, Denise Gallaway presents a donation to Martin DeLaGarza, Bronte 
Volunteer Fire Department Fire Chief for the new fire station.


